Request for Proposal
New Jersey Department of Community Affairs

Division of Fire Safety

Update to Subchapter 3, NJ Uniform Fire Code

Intent
The New Jersey Department of Community Affairs, Division of Fire Safety is seeking a proposal from a qualified agency or service to provide fire code and related standards expert services, analysis, guidance and/or code development, specifically:

Provision of code consulting services dealing with the preparation of a draft of the  New Jersey Register rule proposal and final adoption for the updating of the current 2006 International Fire Code, New Jersey Edition to the 2015 International Fire Code, New Jersey Edition. 

Overview of Department of Community Affairs, Division of Fire Safety

The Division of Fire Safety is responsible statutorily to enforce the Fire Code in 92 municipalities throughout New Jersey by conducting inspections of all business deemed as life hazard uses and multi-family dwellings.  The Division provides oversight and monitoring to the remaining 528 local enforcing agencies within the various municipalities to ensure compliance with the Fire Code.  
Summary of Scope of Professional Services
The vendor will be responsible to go through and review the 2015 International Fire Code and identify the changes that need to be made specific to New Jersey.  This will be accomplished by utilizing the 2006 New Jersey Edition of the International Fire Code to compare and ensure all changes are incorporated, and a complete review of the 2015 International Fire Code will need to be conducted to ensure that all necessary New Jersey specific changes are made.
Preparation of a rule proposal, including a summary section outlining adoption changes made to the 2015 Edition of the International Fire Code and a Full text of the proposed amendments and new rules (additions indicated in boldface thus; deletions indicated in brackets [thus]. (Impact statements by the Division of Fire Safety)
Draft of the rule proposal for the NJ Register is to be completed within 45 days of the contract award.

The vendor will meet with representatives from the Division of Fire Safety at the DCA offices as necessary during the preparation of the rule proposal to provide performance updates on the development of the proposal, at which time changes can to be made by the vendor at the direction of the Division representatives.  The vendor will have the final, completed rule proposal delivered to the Division by March 15, 2017 for publication in the May, 2017 edition of the NJ Register.  No extensions will be granted.  The vendor will present the updated rule proposal to the Fire Codes Advisory Council at a meeting date to be determined to answer any questions.
Once the rule proposal is published, a 90 day public Comment Period is provided for constituents and businesses to submit comments regarding the proposal.   The Vendor is responsible to review all comments received and prepare draft agency responses.

The vendor will meet with representatives from the Division of Fire Safety at the DCA offices to review the draft agency responses to the public comments.  Vendor will incorporate all changes to the rule proposal as required by the Division representatives.  Dialog will continue with Division staff until the rule is completed and ready for publication as the final adoption in the New Jersey Register.
